
BROOMHILL COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE 433rd MEETING
The 433rd Meeting of Broomhill Community Council was held in Broomhill Primary School, 57
Edgehill Rd, Glasgow G11 7HZ, on Wednesday 12th June 2024, at 7.00 p.m.

1. Committee Members Present were: Charles Scott, Hector Rufrancos, Roy Hamdy, Lorna
McWilliams (acting chair)and David Rennie. Also in attendance were Andy McKay from
Police Scotland, local residents Allan Clark and Linda McGowan, and Samuel Stair and Zoe
Grainge from New Practice

2. Apologies were received from: Members Barbara McTavish and Morag McKerrel and
Councillors Eunis Jassemi and Lana Reid-McConnell.

3. Minutes of Previous Meetings. The minutes of Meeting no 432 held on 8th May 2024 had
been reviewed and accepted via Slack.

4. Police Report. AMcK said there had been a spike in housebreaking and motor vehicle thefts
in the area, though many had now been detected. He urged people to lock back doors and
patio doors and not leave keys easy to access. There are good quality bike locks available free
at Partick Police Station if people ask for the Community Police. Illegal electric motorbikes
continue to be confiscated. He is very concerned with road safety at the Thornwood
roundabout.

5. Councillors Reports. - No reports. No update on the Restricted Parking Zone consultation.
There will be a meeting about Thornwood roundabout on Monday 17th June.

6. Office Bearers’ Reports. a) Chair. no report b Vice Chair - no report. Secretary
correspondence had been circulated via Slack. d)Treasurer - nothing to report.

7. Public Open Forum - AC gave his views on the BCC approach to the forthcoming RPZ
exercise. He said that any work done by BCC should be completely independent of work done
by GCC. BCC should write to GCC asking that Thornwood be excluded from the exercise. BCC
should produce a newsletter to encourage community engagement.

8. Broomhill Local Place Plan - SS said that work had started on talking to people in the high
flats. It was agreed that New Practice shouldn’t delay work because of any data obtained as a
result of RPZ consultations. NB Since the meeting it has been confirmed that the Local Place
Plan would be written into the GCC City Development plan proving it has full legal powers to
inform planning decisions.

9. Victoria Park Area Partnership. DR said that the New Practice had been proposed to obtain
community feedback on plans for the Victoria Park ward. This proposal was going through the
GCC procurement process. The next VPAP meeting is on 11th September.

10. Broomhill Primary School Parent Council - The School Fayre had been a success. It would
likely move to a Saturday in future.

11. Friends of Naseby Park. DR said that a Pumpkin Festival was planned for 31 October
12. Planning. CS had nothing to report.
13. Recruitment. Agreed to postpone this until the September meeting.
14. BCC ID Cards - It was agreed to proceed with the proposal by RH at the May meeting
15. AOCB. MMcK had raised concerns via Slack about the practical difficulties of the new bin

collection system affecting carers and the cared for. HR will write to LRM asking that these
concerns be addressed by GCC .

16. Date, Time and Place of Next Meeting. The next full meeting will be on Wednesday 11th
September 2024, in Broomhill Primary School, 57 Edgehill Rd, G11 7HZ.

The meeting concluded at 8:30 pm following a vote of thanks to the chair.
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